

Langton WI, Norfolk

Last summer, the Langton WI visited the Adelaide Hunter Hoodless Homestead. Branch President

Anise Romel-Deelen (left) presented a \$200 cheque to Hoodless volunteer Melissa Varga (right).

Submitted by Carol Toetenel,

Langton WI, Norfolk

Lynn Valley WI, Norfolk



Members of the Lynn Valley WI visited the land Lee (Museum) Home. After the tour by Curator Michael Gemmell, the business portion of their meeting was held in the Drive House. From left to right in the front row are Margaret Waddle, Jean Potts, Doris Smith, Mildred Moore and Marjorie Ireland. In the middle row from left to right are President Ruth Splinter, Carol Terry, Doreen Challand, Ann Kirkwood, Marjorie Smith and Marjorie Durrant. From left to right in the back row are Anne Judd, Linda Bresolin, Helen Spencer and Pauline Spencer.

Submitted by Linda Bresolin, Secretary-Treasurer, Lynn Valley WI, Norfolk.

Lambton South District WI

In October, this District hosted a Pot Luck Supper followed by a euchre party and videos of Alaska. The profit from the event went to the Headquarters Fund.

Peterborough District WI



In honour of all Women's Institute members, this District planted an Adelaide Hoodless Rose at Foley Park in Keene.

Submitted by Mary Elmhirst, PRO, Peterborough District WI.

Kuhryville WI, Perth Centre

The creation of a quilted wall hanging was the millennium project of the Kuhryville WI. Eighteen organizations in Ellice Ward were asked to contribute a quilt block. Each one submitted a block that was unique and depicted something about their organization. The wall hanging was indeed a joint effort with members from each or-

ganization helping to quilt it. Numerous others contributed to the completion of this project, which hangs in the Ellice Community Hall.



Hart's Riggs WI, Hastings North

Last summer the Hart's Riggs Women's Institute hosted a tea to help support their community's millennium project. Proceeds from this event were used to purchase and erect a plaque on the site of the former Hart's Church. The plaque will remind future generations that the Church was once a vital part of the community where people worshipped and enjoyed fellowship for more than 80 years. Pictured from left to right are Glenn Franks, Jean Moncks, Pastor Grant Richardson, Verna Howard and Madeline McKinnon.

Submitted by Marg Smith, Hart's Riggs WI, Hastings North.

Battersea WI, Frontenac

For their millennium project, the Battersea Women's Institute rebuilt the Sandhill Cemetery flowerbed. A four-foot "Lady of the Garden" statue was purchased and a plaque honouring all Women's Institute members in Storrington District was installed. A dedication was held with government representatives present.

Hillier WI, Prince Edward



As a millennium project, the Hillier Women's Institute agreed to make 50 vests for CML Snider Public School in Wellington. Principal Vic Alyea purchased the materials and Hillier members went to work. The Branch held pattern making and fabric cutting bees; the vests were then distributed to individual members to complete. Hillier members attended a performance in the school auditorium where they presented the completed vests. The school band was looking forward to wearing them at an upcoming competition at Wonderland Canada.

Submitted by Joyce Brown, PRO, Hillier WI, Prince Edward.

Peterborough District Wins Local Award

The Peterborough District Women's Institute was recently presented with a Peter Robinson Award. The award was established to pay tribute to those who have brought honour and distinction to the City of Peterborough by their contributions to it and to the broader community. District President Mary Macfarlane received the award on behalf of District members.

Submitted by Mary Elmhirst, PRO, Peterborough District WI.

